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Minutes

Meeting 8 October 2015

Present:  Georgina A’Bear, Carola Thorpe, Tony Murch, Sarah Chard, Steve Vaux, Kevin Rigg, Aldetha Raymond, Sue McCulloch

Apologies:  Paul Manning

Item 1
Minutes of previous meeting agreed

Item 2
Parish Councillors present reported that the Parish Council had cautiously committed to support the Neighbourhood Plan with £4000 over two years.  Agreed to ask Rosemary Fisher (Parish Clerk) to approach some other Parish Councils, to get an idea of likely total costs.

Carola Thorpe suggested that some of the Community Fund that the PC was expecting could be put towards these costs.

Kevin Rigg asked if we have formally advised Wiltshire Council that we are going ahead with a Neighbourhood Plan.  Georgina A’Bear stated that this would be done after the next PC meeting.

Item 3
Steve Vaux to draft document - Seend Parish Council Case for Neighbourhood Plan.  To be revised and developed, and submitted prior to next PC meeting.

It was suggested that we must include and emphasise our views regarding the the proposed boundary extension of Melksham Parish and Melksham Without Parish as far as the canal.

Headings within plan to include:
· Community Buildings
· Business and Employment
· Environment and conservation areas
· Traffic
· Green living and wellbeing
· Housing and land use

Kevin Rigg suggested that we should identify sites for development, specifying how SPPSG and the village would like to see them developed.





Item 4
Housing Needs Survey

Suggested mailing date February – cost will be approximately £750 in postage (sending out and to cover cost of returns).  Aster Housing may be prepared to cover 50% of this cost.  A better and more confidential response is anticipated by this means.

Georgina to establish a link with the support officer asap, and advise PC of our intentions.

Item 5
Communications
Carola Thorpe to continue posting information and updates in Spotlight.  Spotlight articles are producing 60+ hits on the website each time.

Editorial control of website.
Carola Thorpe suggested we should have an ‘editorial policy’, and that we should find out how others do this.  However, it was decided that if Steve Vaux gets approval of drafts from 3 x committee members, he can go ahead and publish.

Steve Vaux states front page of website is now out of date as consultation period is now closed.  He will delete and replace with responses after next Parish Council meeting.


AOB
Carola Thorpe asked that committee members consider www.placestudios.com – a design consultants who specialise in Parish Plans.  Kevin Rigg felt that is we were going to employ consultants this should be as a last resort, especially in view of the expense.  Sarah Chard suggested that if we did so, it was with a very specific brief.

Georgina brought up the village Road Safety Initiative – we may need incorporate some of their results in our questionnaire.


Date of next meeting:
19 November 2015
7.30pm - Pavilion
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